Public Meeting of the Gorham Public Library Board of Trustees
Gorham Public Library — 35 Railroad St. Gorham, NH
Monday August 1st 2022, 6:30pm
Trustees Present: Nicole Eastman, Chairperson; Victoria Hill, Treasurer; Tim Deschamps, Alternate
Library Staff Present: Shannon Buteau, Library Director
1. Public Session Call to Order
a. Meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by Chairperson Eastman.
2. Appointing Alternate to Replace Absent Trustee
a. MOTION: Chairperson Eastman moved to appoint Alternate Trustee Deschamps as Acting Secretary in Secretary Leplante’s absence. Seconded by Treasurer Hill.
The motion carried (2-0-0)
3.  Approval of Previous Minutes
a.  MOTION: Chairperson Eastman moved to approve the minutes of July 11th 2022 as written. Seconded by Victoria Hill.
Chairperson Eastman: Aye
Treasurer Hill: Aye
Acting Secretary Deschamps: Aye
The motion carried. (3-0-0)
b. MOTION: Chairperson Eastman moved to approve the minutes of April 18h 2022 as written. Seconded by Treasurer Hill.
Chairperson Eastman: Aye
Treasurer Hill: Aye
Acting Secretary Deschamps: Aye
The motion carried. (3-0-0)
4. Budget
· A discussion was had about the usage of the Zoom subscription. Ms. Buteau confirmed its usage for various events and classes held at the Library. 
· Ms. Buteau noted the renewal of the website hosting and that Kaitlyn Sorios, Assistant Director is interested in making a new website. Acting Secretary Deschamps offered to assist Ms. Sorios.
· A discussion was had about the need for Mcafee Antiviral software and general IT needs of the Library. 
· Ms. Buteau brought to the Board’s attention the spending and hiring freeze instituted by the Town of Gorham. It was decided no such action was necessary with the Library budget at this time.
· A discussion was had about the future need to pay for attorney’s fees for services rendered. Ms. Buteau mentioned that a “Professional Services” line was added to the budget in order to pay these fees.
· A discussion was had about installing a panic button and security system for the Library. The Board revisited this topic from 2 years ago. The Board budgeted funds to cover this anticipated expense with Pope Security. Ms. Buteau will look for guidance from other town officials about how to handle not being able to spend the funds as expected should the system not be installed in 2022. 
· Ms. Buteau brought to the Board’s attention a correction made to her time sheet, switching sick time used to vacation time. 
· Ms. Buteau shared that large projects greater than $5000 are required to go out to bid. 
· A discussion was had about looking ahead to 2023 budget and trying to anticipate increased utility and other costs. A first draft of the 2023 budget is expected for the next Board meeting.
5. Director’s Update
Ms. Buteau reports that:
· the summer reading program is going well.
· Impact theater is having good turnouts.
· there is another vendor fair coming which the Library will participate in.
· the Library has been supporting the Shelburne Public Library by giving them out of circulation books. 
· the previous owners of the Library building, the Bishop family, came to visit and donated an old photo album of the building.
· the 1st staff newsletter went out with a plan to continue issuing staff newsletters. Staff will initial newsletters to confirm receipt. 
6. Personnel Policy
· A discussion was had about adding a policy regarding deleting of Library internet history and emails.
· The Board and Ms. Buteau agreed to wait to see how the Gorham Water and Sewer Commission handle their Personnel Policy before moving forward with the Library’s. 
7. Next Meeting and Call to Close
The next meeting will be Monday September 12th 2022 at 6:30pm at the Gorham Public Library.
Chairperson Eastman called the meeting to a close at 7:43pm.
